REGULAR MEETING



Mayor Leonard Fillyaw called the meeting to order at 7:00PM on February 10, 2020.  Mayor Fillyaw welcomed everyone.  In attendance were Mayor Leonard Fillyaw and Commissioners, Ronnie Page, Jamie Moore, Wanda Henderson, Ethlyen Powell and Lois McCartney.  Also, in attendance were Fire Chief Richard Williams, James Parker, Donna DeFalco Dube.  Fire Chief Richard Williams gave the invocation and Mayor Fillyaw led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Mayor Fillyaw asked if there were any additions or corrections to the Minutes.  Commissioner Henderson made a motion to accept the minutes and Commissioner Powell seconded. All were in agreement.  Mayor Fillyaw asked if there were any additions or correction to the Agenda.  Commissioner Powell made a motion to accept the Agenda and Commissioner Henderson seconded.  All were in agreement.
Public Works:  James reported that when we had a storm the electric went out in Hanover Place at the lift station.  James had to replace the Auto Dialer and Wire on the circuit board.  Our insurance will pay for the replacement minus the $1,000.00 deductible.  Mayor Fillyaw said the Children at Play sign fell down in Hanover Place.
Firemen’s Comments: Fire Chief Richard Williams said the Open house will be February 23rd from 3:00 to 5:00 PM.  All are welcome.  
Old Business:  We talked about starting to take credit cards for payment. Donna reported there would be a $200.00 charge per month. Commissioner Henderson made a motion to check in to another source and Commissioner Powell seconded.  All were in Agreement.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business:  Mayor Fillyaw asked the board for an office here at Town Hall.  Commissioner Page made a motion for the Mayor to have office hours on Tuesday and Thursday from 1:00 to 3:00PM.  Commissioner Powell stated the Mayor’s office is for only town business. Commissioner Powell seconded. All were in agreement except Jamie Moore. 
 Mayor Fillyaw showed us an article he wrote for the Retired Police officers Association. And he was also asked to be a guest panelist at the NCL of Municipalities at the Mad Boar at 9:00AM.  He asked if there were anything the board want him to speak about.  He also attended the Transportation meeting and wanted to know for the next meeting if the board had anything, they wanted him to address.  The Fire Chief asked if they would put up a caution light by the Fire Station and a Sign for the Fire Department.  Mayor Fillyaw spoke about the Scholarships we are offering this year.  He said the students need to get with their counselors for an application. 
 Donna asked if we are going to do the Easter Egg Hunt at the Park again this Year.  Commissioner Powell made a motion to have it on Sunday April 5th from 3:00 to 5:00 PM.  Mayor Fillyaw said he would donate $100.00 for the Easter Egg Hunt.  Mayor Fillyaw said he would write a letter to Governor Roy Coopers office about the ditches that need to be cleaned.

Commissioner Moore made a motion to adjourn. And Commissioner Henderson seconded. All were in agreement.

                                                Respectfully Submitted,



                                                 Leonard D. Fillyaw
                                                 Mayor
Donna DeFalco-Dube
Administrator/Clerk
